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February 2021 Newsletter 

A brief update on activities and news from Kirton in Lindsey Town Council. 

Kirton in Lindsey Coronavirus – Covid-19 Response Team   

As the government’s vaccination programme continues and plans are announced for moving out of national 

restrictions, it remains important to follow all the official guidance provided to protect yourselves, your family, 

your friends and the rest of the community during the health crisis.  Remember that the Community Response 

team remain ready to help anyone who needs them – here is a reminder of the contact details.    

Remember the key elements ‘Hands, Face, Space’ – to protect yourself and those around you. 
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Town Infrastructure 

Kirton in Lindsey Town Council continues to support residents and raise the concerns it is notified of with the 

relevant authorities to have them looked into and responses provided.  This is the case currently with the 

development at Station Road and the impact this is having on existing homes.  The Town Council is a statutory 

consultee on planning applications; however, Councillors are not planning experts and make every effort to 

represent the known view of residents when responding to all planning applications.  Kirton in Lindsey Town 

Council will continue to engage with all relevant authorities to prioritise the issues facing residents and to secure 

the best outcome at all times for the town. 

  

Pandemic response 

The Town Council join with all residents to say a very big thank you to Kirton Lindsey Surgery and all the 

volunteers who have helped with the vaccination roll out at KLASSIC Park, to Kirton Lindsey Primary School, 

Huntcliff Academy and the town nurseries for continuing to provide essential access to education.  Sally at the 

library should not go without mention either for continuing to provide a collection and return service between 

9:30am and 12pm and again 1pm to 3:30pm each Friday. 

 

Further thanks go to the community volunteers who form your Community Covid-19 Response Team and have 

done since March 2020, please get in touch with any of the Core Contacts if you need any support during this 

continuing difficult time for everyone.    Kirton in Lindsey Town Council encourages everyone to Shop Local and 

notes the hard work of all our local businesses including shops, pubs and takeaway/delivery services and the 

volunteers running the town food bank.   The town community has pulled together during this time, and your 

continued support of local businesses and shops will still be needed in the future. 

 

 

Town Council Surveys 

Thank you to all who responded to the recent surveys about the play area and a multi-sports provision for 

younger people in the town.  82 responses were made about the play area on the Green and 37 responses were 

received about the provision of sporting activities.  Working groups will now look at every response and work on 

the next steps to look at developing both these areas in line with the information 

residents have given.  Further consultations are in development following the success 

of this format of engagement – if you have views on the best ways to involve all 

residents please get in touch and they can always be considered.   If residents have 

concerns or ideas about the town and how different things could be improved or 

developed, please get in touch so that they can be fully looked into. 

 

 

 
Page 2 



Annual Town Meeting 

 

Kirton-in-Lindsey Annual Town Meeting 2021 - Online on Monday 26th April 2021 at 6pm.  

Full details to be confirmed. 

The annual town meeting is an opportunity for the community to come together. This year the meeting is planned 

to be held online with information presented to the meeting shared in various ways to be accessible to everyone. 

All residents are invited to attend, and updates are sought from residents, businesses, organisations, clubs and 

societies from the town on the challenges 2020 brought and the stories and successes coming out of those 

challenges for Kirton-in-Lindsey. 

 

The meeting is both a celebration of all that goes on within the town and also an opportunity to raise community 

issues and discuss all matters relating to Kirton-in-Lindsey. 

 

Join in and share your thoughts and ideas for your town and hear of all the good work going on here. 

 

Further details can be obtained from the Town Clerk –  

email: enquiries@kirtoninlindseytowncouncil.gov.uk or phone 01652 648978 

 

 
Sunday March 21st is the date for the 2021 Census.  The Census takes place every ten 

years and gathers essential information that is used for things that affect the community.  Public 

bodies use census information to help plan and fund services like housing, education and 

healthcare.  Charities and businesses also use it to inform their work and get funding.  It is a legal 

requirement to complete the Census survey, information on how to do this will be delivered to 

every household over the next few weeks. 
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Proposed new walking and cycling route for Kirton in Lindsey 

Kirton in Lindsey Town Council are currently working with both North Lincolnshire Council and 

the Ministry of Defence with the aim to secure the Vincent Hall (old RAF gym) for use as a 

community sports facility for Kirton in Lindsey. 

As part of this work, improved walking and cycling access to the building is under consideration. 

As part of a wider scheme of proposed new and improved walking and cycling routes across 

North Lincolnshire, your views are sought on the proposal for a new route within Kirton in 

Lindsey. 

Further details of all the proposals across North Lincolnshire, current routes and the survey can 

be found on the North Lincolnshire Council website at: 

https://www.northlincs.gov.uk/walking-and-cycling-survey 

Expressions of interest in uses of an additional community sports facility are also welcomed by 

the Town Council. 

 

 

 

Town Councillor Vacancy Filled 

At the Extraordinary Council Meeting on Wednesday 24th February, Kirton in Lindsey Town 

Council voted to co-opt Ian Lawrence as a member of the Council to fill the vacancy for a 

Councillor. Cllr Lawrence is welcomed to the Town Council and will join the other eight 

members for his first meeting of this term at the next Meeting of the Council. Details of members 

of Kirton in Lindsey Town Council can be found on the website. 
 

 

 

 

Kirton in Lindsey Town Council, February 2021 
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